
 
School Council Meeting 

28th January 2022 at 10am 

 

Present 

YR: Megan and Ivan 

Y1/2: Nell and Eva 

Y3/4: Myla and Felix 

 

Agenda 

● Pupil Survey Results; 

● Lunchtime Changes; 

● No Ball Days; 

● AOB. 

 

Comments and Actions 

● All of the classes have now filled in the pupil voice survey - Mrs Hart shared the 

results with School Council: 

○ The majority of responses were positive! Children love coming to our school, 

enjoy the work and feel safe here. Hooray!  

○ It came out that quite a few children didn’t enjoy a challenge so the School 

Council will consider how to address this. 

● One survey response suggested unhappiness at lunchtime and some children have 

mentioned in the past that they don’t like seeing food waste. Nell said that, on days 

when she doesn’t like the food, she doesn’t eat it so it is wasted. Felix said that he 

absolutely loves the dinners at school because they are delicious but he loved having 

a choice at his old school. He gave the example that on Friday, children could 

choose whether they wanted a sausage roll or fish fingers with their chips.  

● School Council talked about this and agreed that they would all like a choice at lunch 

to cut down on waste but that it was important to ask all of the children in school.  

○ School Councillors to return to class and ask whether or not pupils would like 

a choice at lunch. 

○ 14/14 Reception children would like a choice at lunch. 

○ 27/28 Y1/2 children would like a choice at lunch. 

○ 24/25 Y3/4 children would like a choice at lunch. 

● Mrs Hart asked School Council whether they liked the choice of salad on the table. 

Myla said that sometimes it is already all gone when she sits down because it is a 

very small portion or that all of the cucumber is gone and just tomato left, which she 

doesn’t like. She would like to have a “buffet” to choose from then everyone could 

have what they liked. Mrs Hart showed the School Council examples of salad bars on 

the Edusentials website and they all agreed it would be a fantastic addition to 

dinners. 

○ Mrs Hart/Miss Ainsley to ask the PTA to fund the salad bar. 



● As suggested by Myla during the last meeting, Mrs Hart asked what should be done 

about football being played every day on the playground. The School Council 

unanimously agreed to “no ball” days and it was decided these would be Tuesday 

and Thursday every week.  

 

 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 3rd February at 10.15am. 

 


